
Because Christmas falls on a Monday this year, there is a unique chal-
lenge to scheduling Christmas Masses.  There is still the obligation to 
observe our Sunday obligation on either Saturday evening, December 
23 or Sunday morning, December 24.   
 
In addition, there is the obligation to attend Mass for one of the Christ-
mas Masses on either Sunday evening, December 24 or Monday morn-
ing, December 25.   
 
Please see below for a breakdown of all Masses on the weekend of De-
cember 23-24, as well as Christmas Masses.  If you have any questions, 

please feel free to contact the parish office.   
 
SUNDAY OBLIGATION 
 
Saturday, December 23  4:30 pm (St. Mary) 
 
Sunday, December 24  8:00 am (St. Henry) 
    10:00 am (St. Mary) 
    * No 12:00 pm Mass in Spanish (please attend one of the  
     other Masses above for your Sunday obligation) 
 
CHRISTMAS OBLIGATION 
 
Christmas Eve, Sunday, December 24 4:00 pm (St. Mary) 
      7:00 pm (Spanish) 
      10:00 pm (St. Mary) 
 
Christmas Day, Monday, December 25 8:00 am (St. Henry) 
      10:00 am (St. Mary) 

Feast of Our Lady of Guadalupe – TODAY, Sunday, December 10 
 

All are invited to celebrate the Feast of Our Lady of Guadalupe with our community 
today, Sunday, December 10, beginning with Mass at 12:00 pm, followed by a meal, 
music and dancing in St. Maryôs Social Hall.   
 

The actual feast day for Our Lady of Guadalupe is December 12, but we commemorate it as a 
community today.  For almost 500 years, the joy of knowing Jesus Christ through Mary has 
sustained the Mexican people.  It is this same joy to which we are called as a people of faith.   
 

Over the course of three days in 1531, Our Lady appeared to the peasant Juan Diego on a 
hilltop of Tepeyac, in current-day Mexico City.  Before this time, the religion of the Aztec 
people promoted ritualistic cannibalism and human sacrifice.  When she appeared, the Virgin 

Mary encouraged the people to abandon these practices and embrace faith in her son Jesus Christ. During her first 
appearance on December 9, 1531, she asked that a church be built there in her honor.  The Spanish Archbishop, 
however, was skeptical and asked for a sign to prove the validity of the apparition.  The Virgin told Juan Diego to 
gather roses from the hilltop, which was miraculous because it was winter and nothing grew there at that time.  
When Juan Diego returned and opened his cloak to let the roses fall to the ground, the Archbishop was amazed.  
Not just that there were fresh roses, but that an image of Our Lady of Guadalupe had miraculously appeared on his 
cloak.  The image we have of Guadalupe today is an exact replica of that image from 500 years ago.  As a result of 
Our Ladyôs appearance, her message, and the miracles that took place in those days, the native people of Mexico 
were converted in great numbers – in the next ten years, almost 10 million natives were baptized.   
 

In 1999 Pope Saint John Paul II gave Our Lady of Guadalupe the dual title of ñPatroness of the Americasò and 
ñProtectress of Unborn Childrenò.  Still today, almost 500 years later, the Virgin Mary continues to inspire faith in 
her son Jesus.  She continues to intercede on our behalf and asks her Son to instill in our hearts a greater and more 
fervent respect for the dignity of every life, born and unborn.   
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Parish Staff 
 

Pastor: Fr. Christopher Shofner, fr.chris@hotmail.com 

 After Hours Emergencies: 612-227-7985 
 

Associate Pastor:  Fr. James Adams, padrejfa@frontier.com 
  

Trustees St. Mary: Clarence Mager 357-4338   Pete Plut 357-6222 
 

Trustees St. Henry: Dan Germscheid 357-4923   Jim Selly 357-4898 
 

Coordinator of Faith Formation : Jean Boothby 

 jeanrb@frontier.com 
 

Secretary/Receptionist:  Gloria Wolf       

 gloriagw@frontier.com 
 

Accounting/Bookkeeping : Tara Robinson       

 tarar@frontier.com 
 

Maintenance: Joe Holicky    

 jholicky1@frontier.com 
 

Music Ministry : Terri McMillen       

 mcmillen752@gmail.com 
 

Office Hours  - 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM Monday - Thursday 

             9:00 AM - 12:00 PM Friday 
 

Bulletin Deadline  - articles need to be submitted to Gloria by noon                  

 on Wednesday.  
 

For use of meeting rooms or Social Hall - contact Gloria 

Mass Schedule 

Saturday  4:30 PM (St. Mary) 

Sunday   8:00 AM (St. Henry) 

   10:00 AM (St. Mary) 

   12:00 PM (St. Mary, in Spanish) 

Monday  No Mass 

Tuesday   5:00 PM 

Wednesday to Friday 9:00 AM  

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Saturday  3:15-4:20 PM (St. Mary) 

Sunday   7:15-7:50 AM (St. Henry) 

Or by appointment (contact Fr. Shofner) 

 

Our Eucharistic Adoration  chapel is open for individuals to come 

for 5 minutes or an hour and be with Our Lord in the Blessed 

Sacrament.  Our chapel hours are: Tuesday 9:00 AM to Thursday 

9:00 AM (closes during daily Mass and Funeral Masses).   

SECOND SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

 DECEMBER 10, 2017  

 

As you go, 

proclaim the 

good news, 

òThe kingdom 

of heaven has 

come near.ó 
 

-Matthew 10:7 
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Brothers and Sisters in Christ,  
 
Today we celebrate the Second Sunday of Advent.  While last 
Sunday, our readings encouraged us to be prepared for the coming of 
Jesus at the end of time, this weekend we hear of the announcement 
of Jesusô coming during His lifetime on earth.  John the Baptist 
announces the coming of Jesus in His public ministry.  This was a 
coming that was foretold by the prophet Isaiah over 700 years before 
– there would come a Savior who is unlike any other man, one on 
whom the Spirit of God would rest and who would fill the earth with 
the peace, justice and mercy of God Himself.  John the Baptist 
recognizes that Jesus is this One promised to Godôs people, and his 
goal is to prepare the people for His coming: ñPrepare the way of the 
Lord, make straight his pathsò (Matthew 3:3).  He declares that Jesus 
is greater than he, and that the people will see and understand His 
power when He comes.   
 
When I was in the Holy Land, one of the more powerful experiences 
for me was the birthplace of John the Baptist in Ein Kerem, outside 
of Jerusalem.  I was struck as I remembered the power of Johnôs 
humble willingness to declare Jesus the Messiah, rather than take the 
glory unto himself, even though people were questioning whether he 
himself might be the Messiah.  But John stayed true to his calling, 
professing Jesus the one to whom all must look for true power and 
peace in this life and for salvation in the next.  He declared: ñHe must 
increase; I must decreaseò (John 3:30).   
 
We should be willing to declare the same thing when we profess our 
faith in Jesus.  Perhaps we donôt do it in quite the same way as John 
the Baptist did (we might not come onto the scene wearing camelôs 
hair and eating locusts, as John did!), but we do it in our own way, 
through the example of our lives, so that others can see that our faith 
in Jesus is a priority.  What does that mean?  It means we model the 
faith through our Sunday worship at Mass, daily prayer, and the 
sacramental life.  These become integral parts of our life.  Too often 
we make the excuse that ñI can pray at home instead of going to 
churchò or ñI donôt need to go to Confessionò or ñI just donôt have 
time to pray because life is so busy, but I think about God throughout 
the dayò.  We need to up our game to show that God and His Son 
Jesus are more than just a passing thought throughout the day or 
simply an optional part of our day.  We must strive to live according 
to Christôs example and His commands, even when it may be hard or 
inconvenient.  We must not be afraid to speak the name of Jesus to 
others.  The witness of our lives to others is a powerful testament of 
our faith in Jesus.  And as we go deeper into this Advent Season, 
preparing our hearts for the birth of Jesus, we are called not just to 
foster the faith for ourselves, but for the sake of others.  Let your life, 
then, be the greatest witness to your faith in Jesus!   
 
God bless, 
Fr. Chris Shofner 
Fr.Chris@hotmail.com 

 

Mass Schedule & Intentions 
 

Monday, December 11 
 

Tuesday, December 12 Our Lady of Guadalupe 
9:00 AM Opening of Adoration 
5:00 PM Mass Living and Deceased of Muggli and  
  Warnemunde families 
  

Wednesday, December 13 
9:00 AM Mass Grant AndersonÀ 
 

Thursday, December 14 
8:55 AM Closing of Adoration 
9:00 AM Mass Joe and Edith TamborninoÀÀ 
 

Friday, December 15 
9:00 AM Mass Pat BlaschkoÀ  
11:00 AM Mass at CHC Rev. John Timothy PowerÀ 
 

Saturday, December 16 
9:00 AM Mass Tom MatejcekÀ 
3:15 PM Confessions 
4:30 PM Mass Margaret & Roger VollmerÀÀ 
 

Sunday, December 17 - Third Sunday of Advent 
7:15 AM Confessions (St. Henry) 
8:00 AM Mass (St. Henry)  Don DohenyÀ 
10:00 AM Mass Roy RichterÀ 
12:00 PM Mass (in Spanish) For the Parish 
6:00-7:30 PM Confessions at St. Mary 
 

This Week in the Parish 
 

Monday, December 11 
AM-PM Social Hall in use - Santa Anonymous 
10:00 PM Mañanitas - in church 
i 

Tuesday, December 12 
Communion Calls - Sue 
1:00 PM Mission Sewing 
PM - Social Hall in use 
6:30-8:00 PM Choir Practice 
 

Wednesday, December 13 
5:30-6:30 PM Faith Formation Classes 
6:45-8:00 PM Faith Formation Classes 
 

Thursday, December 14 
7:00 PM Hispanic Bible Study 
 

Friday, December 15 
Communion Calls - Horizon Place 
 

Saturday, December 16 
 

Sunday, December 17 - Third Sunday of Advent 
10:00 AM Mass - Childrenôs Liturgy of the Word 
11:15 AM - 12:00 PM Childrenôs Choir Practice 
Baptisms after all Masses 
6:00-7:30 PM Confessions at St. Mary 

Readings for next Sunday, December 17, 2017 
 

Isaiah 61:1-2a, 10-11   1 Thessalonians 5:16-24  
John 1:6-8, 19-28 

Check out our newly updated website!
www.stmarysthenry.org  

We're excited to launch our new website 
with new capabilities that will allow us to 

communicate with you better.   
We're still building the site, so please bear 

with us as we continue to add to the site regularly.   

 

 

 

Youth Grades 8-12 
 

This summer we would like to take a group of youth to the Steubenville North - Youth Conference in 

Rochester July 13-15th. The theme for this year is REVEALED - We live in a world where voices are shouting 

at us from all sides, trying to tell us who we are and who we arenôt, who we should be and who we shouldnôt 

be. But amidst all the noise is our loving Father, who wants to make Himself known to us and speak truth 

about who we are. Godôs love is deeper and His plan for our lives is greater than anything the world has to of-

fer – will we allow Him to reveal it to us? 
 

Join us for: 

Music – Dancing – Laughs – Spiritual Growth 
 
Over 50,000 Catholic teens across North America will participate in 25 Steubenville Youth Confer-

ences, and we want you to be one of them! Come experience the love of God in a new and more profound 
way. He has so much in store for you. 

 
 

Registration forms and $50 non-refundable deposit will be due to the church office by December 20, 2017 to reserve a spot for 

your youth. Registration forms and information packets may be found at the church office or at our parish website. 

 
For more information please contact Jean or Fr. Chris at the church office or visit the website below!  

http://www.partnershipforyouth.org/steubenville-rochester/ 

Village 55 will be held on Thursday, December 21 at 2:00 pm at 
Horizon Place, 510 Commerce Drive in LeCenter.  The Hilltop on 
the Road Holiday Show will be performing your favorite Christ-
mas songs along with seasonal costumes.  Santa will also make an 
appearance with a bag full of goodies for all you good senior citi-
zens.   

Thank You 
 
Merry Christmas! Our Christmas Fair was a wonderful success!  Our 
goal each year is to encourage Christmas fellowship among parishioners. 
The Nativity Play, which commemorates the birth of Jesus, reminds us 
of the reason we are celebrating.  
 
Thank you to the Faith Formation students for their participation and 
hard work creating homemade treasures and making delicious goodies. 
The students did a wonderful job planning and organizing the Kids 
Games.  The morning wouldnôt be complete without the Knights of Co-
lumbus serving their famous French Toast Breakfast. A HUGE THANK 
YOU to everyone for their generous donations for the Raffle, Bake 
Shoppe, Cookie Patch, and Kids Games.  A special Thank You to the 
wonderful and talented volunteers who help makes this event so special.  
Thank you for your continued support.   All of our proceeds go towards 
Faith Formation Classes. 
 
~ Christmas Fair Planning committee 

 

ñWhen you look at the crucifix, you under-
stand how much Jesus loved you then.  When 
you look at the Sa-
cred Host, you under-
stand how much Je-
sus loves you now.ò    
 
~ St. Teresa of Calcutta 

Help a local family in need this Christmas! 
Our parish recently received a request from a friend 
of a family in our parish unable to provide for 
Christmas presents, food, utilities, and rent this holi-
day season due to disability and other difficult cir-
cumstances.  This family of three generations and 
nine individuals ranges in age from 11 months to 43 
years old.  If you would like to assist this family 
with a financial gift, please place it in the collection 
basket or bring it to the parish office before 
Wednesday, December 20.  Checks can be made out 
to the parish – please indicate in the memo line that 
this is to support this family in need.  If you have 
any questions, please feel free to contact Fr. 
Shofner.   

http://www.stmarysthenry.org
http://www.partnershipforyouth.org/steubenville-rochester/
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Sunday, December 10, 2017 Breakfast & Cookie Sale 
- at Church of the Nativity, 200 Main St., Cleveland, MN 
from 9AM-Noon. Come have breakfast and get your 
Christmas baking done in one-stop. Our wonderful 
cooks and bakers are well known throughout the area! 
Breakfast: $8 adults/$4 ages 6-10/Free ages 5 & under. 
 

Sunday, December 10, 2017 Dadôs Belgian Waffle 
Breakfast and Cookie Walk - at St. Anneôs School, 511 
North 4th St., Le Sueur from 8:30AM-12:30PM. All you 
can eat waffles, sausage, and toppings. Tickets $10, 5 
and under free. The Cookie Walk is pay by the pound 
choosing from a large assortment of holiday baked 
items. See flyer on church bulletin boards for more info. 

{ġΦ aÁėķ-{ġΦ IÙĂėķ tėĈ-[ìãÙ ¢ÙÁā 

Our Northland Diocese is the Catholic newspaper of the 
diocese of Crookston, Minnesota (it is comparable to The 
Catholic Spirit for the Archdiocese of St. Paul and 
Minneapolis.)  A recent piece in the ñLife Firstò section 
was written by Fr. Don Braukmann, pastor of St. Philipôs, 
Bemidji and St. Charles, Pennington.  A St. Mary 
parishioner shared it with our Pro-Life Team.  Fr. 
Braukmannôs article is entitled ñMore lives will be lost 
because of a single governorôs signatureò. 
 

In August of 2017 Oregon Governor Kate Brown signed 
into law a bill requiring all state insurers to provide free 
abortions to all citizens and non-citizens.  Oregon insurers 
must provide 100% coverage for abortion without co-pays 
or deductibles.  Pro-abortionists throughout the nation 
rejoiced.  The silent scream of the baby in the womb went 
unheard once again. 
 

The Oregon bishops released a statement following the 
passage of the law: ñBy insisting on complete insurance 
coverage of abortion, including late-term and sex-selective 
abortions, the legislature shows itself intolerant of widely-
held opposing views and will compel thousands of 
Oregonians to support what their conscience rejects.ò  
 

Fr. Braukmann ends his article with a quote from St. 
Mother Teresa: ñAny country that accepts abortion is not 
teaching its people to love one another, but to use any 
violence to get what they want. This is why the greatest 
destroyer of love and peace is abortion.ò 
 

Source:  Our Northland Diocese, Commentary, p 5, 4 
October 2017 

 

Area Separated or Divorced Educational/Support Group  
St. Wenceslaus Church Rectory, New Prague 

Meets the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays of each month from 7ï 8:30 PM.  
Experience good support as you and your loved ones move through this 
time in your life.  All faiths are welcome.  For more information call 
Deacon Bob Wagner, 952-758-3225 or Mary 952-873-6781. 

 

Tuesday, Dec 19 - ñMake Godôs Commandments the Constant In Your 
Lifeò 

Tuesday, Jan 2 & 16 - ñWhat Gives You Inner Strength?ò 

 
Mayo Clinic Health System Hospice sponsors:  Hope 

A grief support group for women who have experienced the death of a 
loved one. The group is led by widows and offers an opportunity to learn 
about grief, share experiences and find healing and hope from loss. 

Drop-ins are welcome.  
 

Tuesdays, 5:15 ï 6:15 pm, St John the Baptist Catholic Church 
John Paul II Meeting Room, 2

nd
 Floor, 632 S. Broad St., Mankato 

For more information, please call 507-385-2989 or 
1-800-327-3721, ext. 2989 (toll free). 

 
Catholic Volunteer Network 

Want to put your compassion into action? 
We can help you discover the right faith-based service opportunity 
combining your passion with the worldôs needs. Join 18,000 volunteers 
serving each year across the U.S. and abroad. Discover hundreds of 
unique service programs, thousands of service placements, and insights 

to the four pillars of faith-based service: 
SIMPLICITY   SOCIAL JUSTICE   COMMUNITY   SPIRITUALITY 

Reach us at: catholicvolunteernetwork.org 

 
Counseling Opportunities at Catholic Charities 

 Catholic Charities has offices in various locations including Faribault 
and Burnsville for individual, family or couple counseling, with Spanish-

speaking counseling in designated areas. 
They accept most health insurance providers for counseling services. 

For those who do not have insurance, there are reduced 
and sliding fee options. They provide services to the separated and 
divorced and have a full range of adoption and post-adoption services 
including specialized counseling to individuals and families. Their long-
distance counseling intake number is 855-297-9262, Counseling 

Services 651-647-3186, Separated and Divorced 651-647-3126 and for 
Adoption Services 651-647-3103.    
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2018 Calendar Now Available in church entrances! Featuring the official Roman Catholic liturgical calendar for the 

United States including solemnities, feasts, Lenten regulations and beautiful religious artwork! Pick up yours today! 

A selection of 
Advent prayer 
and meditation 
booklets can be 
found in the 

church entrances for you to take home and use as 
you prepare yourself and your family for the 
coming of the Christ Child.   There are items 
available for individuals, families, and teens. 
Take some time after Mass to pick out something 

to make your Advent fruitful! 

We offer sympathies to the family of Ann Fredrickson, who passed 

away on December 2.  Annôs Funeral Mass was celebrated at St. 

Maryôs on December 6.   
 

We offer condolences to the family of Virginia Brown, who passed 

away on December 2.  Virginiaôs Funeral Mass was celebrated at the 

Church of St. Thomas in St. Thomas, Minnesota on December 7.  
 

We offer sympathies to Gloria Wolf and family on the death of Glo-

riaôs mother, Hilda Huschka, who passed away on December 2.  Hil-

daôs Funeral Mass was celebrated on December 7 in Dickinson, 

North Dakota. 
 

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine 

upon them.  May God comfort those who grieve.   

 

Goal to replace roofs and air 
conditioning units:   $180,000 

Raised to Date:   $ 57,104.42 

Third Sunday of Advent  
 

Saturday, December 16, 4:30 PM  
Altar Server   James Wolf  
 

Eucharistic Minister  Darcy Schloesser  
   Barb Tiede  
 

Lector    Jean Bradshaw  
  

Usher     Gene Holicky  
   Paul McCabe  
   Mark Wolf  
   Tim Wolf  
 

Sunday, December 17, 8:00 AM  
Altar Server   Noah Holicky  
  

Eucharistic Minister  Dianne Traxler  
 

Lector    Sharon Budin  
   Tyler Budin  
 

Sunday, December 17, 10:00 AM  
Altar Server   Thomas Budin  
      

Eucharistic Minister  Ruth Germscheid  
   Patti Gruetzmacher  
   Norm Schmidt  
   Jennifer Weiers  
    

Lector    Brian Hoffman  
 

Usher      Scott Blaschko  
   Robert Goettl  
   Mike Grof  
   Jeremy Weiers  

 

Note to Lectors: The New Lector 
Workbook has arrived! Please take yours 
today and use it in preparation for your 
scheduled Sundays. 
 

This is for Year B and covers the 
liturgical year, from the First Sunday of 
Advent, December 3, 2017 to the  

Solemnity of Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe, 
November 25, 2018. There is one book for each household.  

tÁėìěé {ġÙıÁėÕěéìĔ 
 
 

Dec 2-3, 2017            St. Mary St. Henry 
 

Weekly Budget  $   3950.00  $   825.00 
 

Weekly Offering $   3282.09   $ 1100.00 
Plate   $     162.00  $   100.00 
 

TOTAL  $   3444.09           $ 1200.00 
 

Diff. from budget       -$     505.91                +$  375.00 

CÁìġé CĈėāÁġìĈĂ 

.ĥìûÕìĂä aÁìĂġÙĂÁĂÏÙ ÁĂÕ LāĔėĈİÙāÙĂġ 

Classrooms have been decorated with 

Nativity sets and Advent wreaths as we 

continue our lessons this month in Faith 

Formation. Thank you to all the parents, 

students, and TCU National Honor 

Society students who helped to make our 

Christmas Fair such a success! 

 

It is time to start thinking about summer  2018! 

We will be offering the following youth programs this summer through 

St. Maryôs: 
 

Steubenville Youth Conference ï July 13 -15, 2018 ï  

Grades 8-12.  Registrations available at the church office or on our  

parish website. 
 

Totus Tuus ï July 22 - 28, 2018 ï Grades 1-12. 

Registrations coming this spring. 
 

VBS ï August 5 - 9, 2018 ï 3 year olds to Kindergarten. 
Registrations coming this spring. 

 

ñIn this way the love of God was revealed to us: God sent his 

only Son into the world so that we might have life through him.ò 

1 John 4:9 
 

Jean R. Boothby 

Faith Formation Coordinator 

jeanrb@frontier.com 

941-962-5168 

Help religious communities. ñYour generous 
contribution helps us to care for our retired sisters and 
enables our younger sisters to continue in active 
ministry,ò writes a religious sister. Your gift to todayôs 
collection for the Retirement Fund for Religious helps 
provide medications, nursing care, and more for 
thousands of senior sisters, brothers, and religious order 
priests. It also helps ensure younger members can 
continue the good works of their elders!  

Please note, due to IRS tax laws, end-of-year 
donations to the parish or building fund 
must be turned in by the 12:00 PM closing of 
the office on Friday, December 29, placed in 
the Saturday, December 30 or Sunday, 
December 31 collection basket or mailed 
with a postmark of December 31 (or earlier) 
in order to be reported on 2017 giving 
statements. Thank you for your prayerful 
consideration of making a special gift to St. 
Mary or St. Henry at this time of year! 

Have you signed up yet for the dynamic online platform called 
FORMED which our parish has subscribed to? When you sign up for 
an account, you will have FREE 24/7 access to the best Catholic content 
on any device, including your computer, smartphone or tablet. How do I 
get FORMED? Go to www.FORMED.org.  Scroll down to the section 
marked ñFor Individualsò and input our unique parish code: 3675db.  Set 
up a username and password.  Now you are all set to use all the great 
programs on FORMED anytime simply by logging in.  Itôs that easy!   

mailto:jeanrb@frontier.com


Baptism Classes  
If you are interested in having your child baptized, 
please contact Father Chris at the Parish Office to 
reserve your spot and to schedule a Baptism class.  
This 1 1/2 hour-long class is required for the parents 
and godparents of the child to be baptized. 
 

Please note the next scheduled date for baptism 
will take place on December 17, 2017.  
 

Please Note:  A requirement for Baptism is a 
copy of the childôs birth certificate. 
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Please Pray For 
 

Part of our Christian duty is to pray for each other. The 
following have asked for your prayers:  
 

Myles Genelin 

 

All residents at Central Health Care, Mala Strana, 
Benedictine, Traditions, Villages, Three Links, Horizon 
Place, Beacon. Some people have requested to not have their 
name included on this list. We respect their wishes and ask that 
you pray for all who are ill. 
 

*Our prayer list will be updated regularly. When you submit 
a name of a loved one for prayer, their name will remain on 
the prayer list for SIX WEEKS. If you no longer see your loved 
ones name and would like the parish community to continue 
to pray for this individual, please call the parish office with your 
prayer request and their name will again be placed on our prayer 
list for another six weeks.  

 

Pray to the Lord of the Harvest 
Vocations Holy Hours 

 

Join us at 7:00 pm on the second Tuesday of each month to 
pray for vocations to the priesthood, diaconate and religious 
life.  The schedule for 2018 follows.  For more details, visit 

www.10000vocations.org  
 

January 9, 2018 é. Epiphany, Coon Rapids 
February 13, 2018é..St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, Hastings 
March 13, 2018é..St. Charles Borromeo, St. Anthony  

April 10, 2018é..St. Michael, St. Michael 
May 8, 2018é..St. Michael, Stillwater 
June 12, 2018é..St. Peter, Forest Lake 

July 10, 2018é..Divine Mercy, Faribault 
August 14, 2018é..Holy Spirit, St. Paul 

September 11, 2018é.. St. Therese, Deephaven 
October 9, 2018é..All Saints, Lakeville 

November 13, 2018é..Cathedral of St. Paul, St. Paul 

St Maryôs Choir invites anyone interested in singing in the 
choir to join us any Sunday at 9:30am. Families are welcome! 
This is a great way families can enjoy something together and it 
teaches your child about volunteering, and giving back to the 
Church. Students in grades 7-College are also invited to sing with 
this choir.  
 

Adult Choir Advent practices will be held on: 
Tuesday, December 12  6:30-8:00 
Wednesday, December 20  6:00-8:00  
It isnôt too late to join the choir for the Christmas Masses  
Choir also practices every Sunday at 9:30 am. 
 

Youth Choir for students in grade 2-8 
 

Youth Choir practices are: 
Sunday, Dec. 10 & Sunday, Dec. 17, 11:15 am-12:00 pm 
Thursday, December 21  6:00-7:00 pm  
Youth Choir sing on December 24 at the 4pm Christmas Eve 
Mass.  Your students can join this choir at any time. All students 
are invited to participate! Meet in the choir loft and the group will 
move to a classroom for practice. If you have questions, give Terri 
(507-420-5877) or Jess (612-998-6173) a call.  

Help Needed 
Would you like to be part of the process of 
creating an experience of awe, reverence, 
and wonder this Christmas Season? Our 
humble additions to the presence of Christ, 
already in the tabernacle, lead us to prayer 
and praise. Our decorating team strives for 

noble simplicity that draws people to the true nature of the 
mystery being celebrated. This is truly a labor of love and takes 
many hands and hours to complete. Please join us on Friday, 
December 22, from 4-7PM and/or Saturday, December 23 from 
10AM-2PM. You do not need to have an artful eye, just a 
willingness to follow direction and be able to lift and carry. If you 
are able to help, call the parish office and let us know. Thank you! 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Adoration is open from: Tues-
day 9AM-Thursday 9AM in the 
Cry Room.  If you are interested 
in signing up for a regular week-
ly hour of Adoration, contact 
Gloria 357-6939 or Joyce 357-4410. 

{ĔìėìġĥÁû 9ĂėìÏéāÙĂġ ÁĂÕ 9ÕĥÏÁġìĈĂ hĔĔĈėġĥĂìġìÙě 

For many years Ed and Ruth 
Germscheid have given their time 
generously and joyfully to changing 
the message on the sign in front of 
the church at the West entrance. 
We are looking for a parishioner or 
two who would be willing to take 
this on. It involves changing the 
wording according to the seasons 
and other events occurring at St. 
Mary. For more information, feel 
free to call Ruth or the parish office. 

Please note the following opportunities for the 
Sacrament of Reconciliation during Advent: 

 

During Advent: Confessions will be 
heard Saturdays 3:15-4:20 PM, prior to the 
4:30 PM Mass and Sundays 7:15-7:50 AM 
prior to the 8:00 AM Mass (St. Henry). 
 

Additional Confession Time:  Sunday, 
December 17 at 6:00-7:30 PM.  Fr . 

Adams and Fr. Shofner will be available. 

Energy Assistance Program - Minnesota 
Valley Action Council 

The Energy Assistance Program 
(EAP) helps low income households 
pay a portion of their heating and 
electric bills. The program is 
available to both individuals and 
families who are income eligible. 

Energy Assistance applications are available by phone 
at 507-345-6822 or toll-free at 1-800-767-7139 or by 
visiting www.mnvac.org. More information can be 
found on the bulletin boards in the church entrances. 

Food Shelf Needs Your Help 
 

Because of your generous donations, last year we were able to provide 
65 families with a 10-12 pound turkey or ham for Christmas. The food 
shelfôs goal this year is to help 75 families. 
 

We can accomplish our goal with your help! Please find in the church 
entrances an envelope you can use for your Food Shelf donation. Put 
your tax deductible donation in the envelope 
and mail it back to the food shelf or drop it off 
at one of the Le Center banks.  
 

Thank you for helping the Le Center Food 
Shelf reach their goal to provide 75 families 
with a turkey or ham for the holidays.   

{ġΦ IÙĂėķ bÙıě 
 

Church Cleaning -  Nancy Stauff and Barb Weinandt are scheduled to clean the church by December 17, 2017. 

CCW Upcoming Events: 
 
 

CCW Dues for 2017-2018 are $10. If you have not 
already done so, please place in the collection 
basket or drop off at the Parish Office.  
 
These dues help to cover the costs of the liturgical 
needs of St. Maryôs (i.e. candles, hosts, wine, 
Living Faith booklets, etc). 

{ġΦ aÁėķΩě //² 9İÙĂġě 

What is the Dead Theologians Society (DTS)? A Catholic apostolate for 8th grade 
through high school age teens. Through the Saints of yesterday, the Dead Theologians 
Society inspires the youth of today to become the saints of tomorrow. Its motto is, ñDead to 
the World, alive in Christ!ò This is inspired by Romans 6:11 where St. Paul tells us to be 
dead to sin but alive in Christ Jesus. Come and have fun, learn about a rock star in the faith, 
eat well and spend time with Jesus.  
 

Mark your calendars and plan to join us the second Sunday of each month from 6-9PM. We will be alternating the location 

between the Church of St. Mary, Le Center and the Church of the Nativity, Cleveland: TODAY December 10 (Cleveland), January 
14 (Le Center), February 11 (Cleveland), March 11 (Le Center), April 8 
(Cleveland), May 13 (Le Center), June 10 (Cleveland). 
 

Become an official member by attending 3 times in a row or 5 times total! As 
a member you receive an official sweatshirt, rosary, and scapular! (All 
pictured here). But even better, by being a member you will experience your 
love for God grow by leaps and bounds and form a foundation that will 
enable you to go out into the world knowing that God and the friendships 
you made in DTS will carry you through. Please contact Fr. Adams if you 

would like to attend or have questions. 
 

All parishioners of all ages, come to adoration of the Blessed Sacrament during the DTS gatherings. We 
especially need adorers to commit to be before our Lord for an hour during the 6-9PM gathering time. Also, we 

Looking for Thoughtful, Sincere, Compassionate Volunteers 

The Le Center Food Shelf is setting their 
2018 volunteer schedule.  If you are 
interested in learning more about this 
volunteer opportunity, give Terri a call at 
507-420-5877 or leave a message at 507-
357-4076 and a board member will get 

back to you.  The Food Shelf will be open the First Monday of the month 
from 1:00-3:00 pm and Every Wednesday 6:00-8:00 pm. As a volunteer 
you would be on the schedule 4 to 5 times a year. There is a Sub list as 
well if the night you are scheduled for wouldnôt work for some reason.  
 

The Le Center Food Shelf was established in 1985 starting out in the 
basement of the St Maryôs School. When St Maryôs built their new 
community center the Le Center Food Shelf needed to find a new home. 
After a couple of short term moves, it has found a home in the building 
owned by Le Center Eye Care, Dr Blake Dirks. The Food Shelf went 
from serving 20 families a month to serving over 100 and has now 
balanced out to 65-75 families.  
 

A volunteer needs to be compassionate, sincere and thoughtful, realizing 
we donôt know the circumstances of the person/family we are serving. A 
volunteer also needs to be able to keep information confidential. If youôd 
like to find out more about volunteering at the Le Center Food Shelf in 
the year 2018, give Sharon Traxler 612-839-0343 or Terri McMillen 507-
420-5877 a call. Thank you for your consideration! 

St. Maryôs Thrift 
Store Hours  

 

Tuesday, Wednesday, 
Thursday, & Friday 

10:00 AM to 4:00 PM 
 

Saturday 
10:00 AM to 1:00 PM 

 

  Thrift Store # 
507-341-4236 

The Christmas 
Shop is now open! 

 
Stop in today and 
check out our 

display of 
Christmas 
trees for 
sale.   


